UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
FEDERAL TRADE COMMISSION

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20580

Bureau of Consumer Protection
Division of Privacy and Identity Protection

Anthony Rodriguez

Attorney
(202) 326-2757

June 24, 2008

VIA FAX AND U.S. MAIL
Daniel J. McLoon, Esq.
Jones Day

555 South Flower St.
Fiftieth Floor

Los Angeles, CA 90071

Re: Experian Investigation

Dear Mr. McLoon:

We are writing at your request to confirm our May 21, 2008 telephone
conversation in which we indicated that the staff has determined to close the investigation
of Experian that began with the correspondence from FTC attorney Lara Kauffman dated
June 15, 2005. The closing of this investigation is not to be construed as a determination
that a violation may not have occurred, just as the pendency of an investigation should
not be construed as a determination that a violation has occurred. The Commission
reserves the right to take such further action as the public interest may require.

In addition, based on your letter of June 5, 2008, we have destroyed the original
documents and disks produced in response to the Civil Investigative Demands.

[f you have any questions regarding this letter or the closing of our investigation,
please contact us at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely,
Anthony Rodriguez
Attorney



